phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 20, 2013

The Honorable Steve Abrams, Chairperson Senate Committee on Education Statehouse, Room 224-E Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Abrams:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 172 by Senate Committee on Education

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 172 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 172 would prohibit school districts from using "Carnegie Units" or any other form of measurement based on the number of hours spent with an instructor in determining whether a student has met the requirements for graduation from high school.

Enactment of SB 172 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget